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Latest Issue Online!
The latest issue of Reclaiming Quarterly 
— 60+ pages 
of Witchcraft 
and Magical 
Activism 
— is now 
available 
as a free 
downloadable 
PDF file at 
RQ.org

Each 
issue of RQ 
brings you 
the latest in 
activism, 
spiritual practices, Reclaiming news, 
interfaith pagan humor, and much more!

Visit www.ReclaimingQuarterly.org
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The Iron Pentacle 

Reclaiming Music CDs
Chants & Music available online

Reclaiming was founded in 1980 as an organizing and teaching 
collective. Among the classes developed in the early years was 
the Iron Pentacle, adapted from work created by Victor and Cora 
Anderson and the Feri Tradition of magic.

Some early Reclaiming teachers studied with Victor and Cora, bring-
ing Feri tools into the feminist and activist cauldron of Reclaiming.

The Iron Pentacle, whose five points are Sex, Pride, Self, Power, 
and Passion, provide a framework for developing self and group 
awareness, building intuitive skills, and for stepping into one’s 
power in the world. In Reclaiming, its companion is the Pearl 
Pentacle — visit our website for more on the Pearl Pentacle.

The two articles in this feature were written in the late 1990s 
by Hilary Valentine and Seed, two of the teachers who helped 
integrate this material into the dynamic mix of Reclaiming.

To find out about Reclaiming classes and retreats internationally, 
visit www.Reclaiming.org. You can also join Reclaiming’s 
International Elist (RIDL) or the Bay Area elist (BARD). To join 
either list, email quarterly@reclaiming.org
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Reclaiming has released four CDs of 
Earth-based chants and music. All four 
are available on our website.

Many Reclaiming musicians and teachers 
have also released CDs. Witches Brew 
is a good introduction to Reclaiming’s 
musicians.

Visit www.reclaimingquarterly.org/music,  
or contact quarterly@reclaiming.org












